Our Cheder'a

FROMZ..MENAHEL

Dear Parents,

In sharing with you the impact of the grand Hakhel, the kinus
hashluchim, | would like to share a chinuch lesson from the Hakhel
theme of the shluchim banquet last night.

Most mitzvos are fulfilled in the realm of action. It is therefore
possible for a person to perform mitzvos on the surface, saying
words of Torah or davening without much thought, without a lasting
impression. Being that our neshomos are the deepest part of our
essence, it is appropriate to look for ways to participate and perform
mitzvos in ways that reach our core.

One of the themes '7"1n discuss regarding hakhel is that the large
gathering of people, and the grandeur of the event would find its way
deep into the hearts of all the Yidden who participated and will
affected them deeply in a long-lasting way more than any other
event and practice in Yiddishkeit.

The air of the current world is to protect and shield children from
being deeply impacted about holy things, they argue that children
should be cued and cuddled and allowed to develop at their pace
without rocking their equilibrium and without overwhelming them.
This isn't the place to discuss the hypocrisy of the current zeitgeist to
overwhelm and disrupt children’s natural and biological norms,
which they see as a mandate in the areas that they see fit.

Experiencing the Rebbe was often an overwhelming experience, the
memories of many settings are etched deeply into the minds and
hearts of all those who merited to celebrate Yiddishkeit with the
Rebbe. So too, when it comes to hakhel gatherings, the Rebbe
charges us to deeply impact and permeate the hearts of our children,
we are asked to look for ways to bring Yiddishkeit to the deepest
core of our children’s hearts and minds.

This is the essence of the mitzva of Hakehl. This is why the King leads
this mitzva, since he is the heart of the people.

Wishing you a good Shabbos,

Rabbi Kaplan
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2PEEK2TT@UR WEEK

Time for more creativity as ‘Paint Time’ had us painting our sight words. On Tuesday
we moved around the desks to go into groups and used clay mats to form sight
words. Our boys then wrote their very own adorable sentences with their expo
markers on these mats. In our reading comprehension book we read phrases and
changed them into sentences. We saw interesting pictures of 3 parts of a story and
discussed how to put events into sequential order. In grammar we learnt that final S
does not only form plurals but also describes action, like: BATS, TAPS etc. Kulan
shuvin I'tovah-everything we did was great! We look forward to having a special
presentation next week about the importance of recycling. We can't wait!

Mrs. Mandel - Grade 1A

This week in Grade 1 we have been very busy learning! In our math unit we
continued learning how to subtract with zeros as well as how to break apart a
number and write as many subtraction sentences for that number. We spent time
this week reinforcing the difference between B, D and P. We did a stamping activity
to learn our new sight/red words of the week, as well as doing different activities to
strengthen our reading skills. Our writing skills are becoming stronger as we write
our words and sentences in our daily dictation. We ended our week with our favorite
current events, News on the Run.

Mrs. Volfman - Grade 1B

We started a new chapter in Math. Using a chart numbered 1-100, we “counted on”
to find the sum and “counted back” to find the difference. Also, we practiced using
“doubles plus one” to quickly solve the equation. In Social Studies, the boys studied
the world map and identified the continents and oceans. It was noted that water, a
natural resource, covers most of the Earth’s surface. Thank You Hashem!!

Mrs. Levin - Grade 2B

This week Kittah Gimmel has been busy presenting their Animal Reports. The boys
did a wonderful job, and everyone enjoyed learning and sharing knowledge about the
animal kingdom. In addition, we are learning a story in Reading about endangered
animals. Next week we will learn how to write about this concept as well. This week,
however, we began learning about proper salutations and endings to letters. We will
be practicing more letter writing in the near future, as we are eager to update our
friend, Eli Stiefel, whose parents are on Shlichus in Russia, about all we have been
learning. We are progressing rapidly in Math, as we gain confidence in our ability to
"borrow" even across many zeroes, such as with money. Finally, please take a look at
our pictures depicting how nicely we play with each other during recess. What's in
store for next week.....7? We can't wait! Have a guten Shabbos!

Mrs. Eckstein - Grade 3

It's multiplication big time! We are multiplying 3 digits by 1 digit with decimals. In
reading, we are in unit one of the novel "The Year | Got Polio." We are learning that
there are three types of polio and that Peg Kehertt had all three. There will be an
open book test on unit one which includes the new vocabulary word as well as
reading comprehension. The class started unit four in our Wordly Wise books. The
class learned what DDT stands for and what it is. Dichlorodiphenyltrichloroethane. It
is an insecticide used to kill mosquitoes that carried malaria.

Mrs. Trieger - Grade 5
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Link for Pics



https://www.cdc.gov/biomonitoring/DDT_FactSheet.html
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1H0vI5iWyF0IG7C1VQ7hilTVlH91vhq8b&authuser=chederchabadboys%40chedermonsey.org&usp=drive_fs

